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Orange Grove Energy, L.P. ("Orange Grove Energy") understands the committee's' concern 
regarding potential delays in the proposed schedule associated with approving Orange Grove 
Energy's application for a Small Power Plant Exemption ("SPPE"). Furthermore, Orange Grove 
Energy appreciates the fact that the Committee's, the California Energy Commission ("CEC") 
Staffs, and the intervenor's ability to expend their time and resources is limited. As such, 
Orange Grove Energy requests that the Committee suspend the current SPPE proceeding. 
Concurrent with this request for a suspension, Orange Grove Energy agrees to an unlimited 
extension of the SPPE proceeding. 

The Orange Grove Project ("Project") resulted from a competitive bidding process pursuant to 
the 2008 Peaker Request for Offers ("RFO") issued by San Diego Gas & Electric Company 
("SDG&En) on October 18,2006. The scope of the RFO encompassed new generating capacity 
resources to he built to support reliability within the SDG&E service territory and to meet other 
portfolio needs to he located upon a selection of SDG&E substation properties. SDG&E would 
provide certain services and the Project would supply the remaining services. On May 9,2007 
SDG&E and J-Power, USA Development Co, LTD (Orange Grove Energy's parent company) 
entered into an Option Agreement and a Power Purchase Tolling Agreement which was 
approved by the California Public Utilities Commission on September 6,2007. The entire 
process and development of the Project was placed upon a fast track to respond to projected 
needs for peaking generation in SDG&E's service territory. At times a fast track approach is 
effective, but in this instance the Project encountered some problems with linear facilities. First, 
in response to comments and questions from CEC Staff and the Committee at the Informational 
Hearing, Orange Grove Energy sought out and secured a reclaimed water supply for the cooling 
water needs for the Project. The only method of bringing the reclaimed water to the site is by 
truck. If the right-of-way could he acquired, a pipeline could not he designed, permitted and 
built in time to serve the Project from this source. Furthermore, given the relatively small 
amount of water required by the Project, constructing a fifteen mile pipeline from the Project to 
the closest identified reclaimed water source is not economically feasible. 

' The Committee assigned by the California Energy Commission to review the Orange Grove Project consists of 
Commissioners Boyd and Rosenfeld. 




























